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FROM THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
 

With the sting of loss subsiding, and after watching a beloved pastor and fellow 
child of Christ go forth in a new direction, I am reminded of a phrase from my 

youth: ñLeave it better than you found it.ò  These words were uttered by our scout 

master after every event, from our regular meetings to packing up campsites during 
our annual canoe trips.  They reminded us to not return things to the way we found 

them, but to improve upon what others had left us.  ñLeave it better than you found 

it.ò 
 

As Pastor Petersen answers the call to further her education and find new 
opportunities to serve God and her brothers and sisters, I think we can certainly say 

she left IPLC better than she found it.  By no means was this a struggling 

congregation.  But with her encouragement, we opened our eyes and hearts to new 
ways to minister and express our faith.  And now we can embrace new possibilities 

and have gained confidence in what we are capable of accomplishing. 
 

The statements I made at the May 20th worship services on are true.  Irving Park 

Lutheran Church is a strong congregation.  We continue to have families and 
individuals interested in joining our community.  The ministries we have in place 

will continue to thrive, and the ones we are organizing will go forward as planned.  

The members of the Congregational Council and the other lay leaders in the 
congregation are committed to this. 

 
As we move ahead the next few weeks, we will see some familiar faces on Sunday 

mornings as pulpit supply pastors lead us in worship.  A committee of Council 

members is working on hiring an interim pastor who will assist us as we go through 
the call process.  And, of course, should the need arise, the office staff has a list of 

pastors we can call for pastoral care. 
 

For more than 108 years God has been at work at IPLC.  We pray that with His 

sustained help and guidance, that legacy will continue to grow. 
 

Peace, 

David Hall, Congregational Council President 

Phone:  773.267.1666 

Fax:  773.267.6707 

www.iplc.org 
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ELEMENTARY SCHOOL GRADUATES  
 

Gavin Brodersen graduated from Chicago Academy. He will 

be in the AVID program at Taft High School for the next 4 

years. He looks forward to trying out for the swim team and 

maybe the water polo team. 

 

Sarah Anne Clausen graduated from Edison Regional Gifted 

Center and will attend Walter Payton College Prep in the fall. 

 

Bella Kiser graduated from Hawthorn Scholastic Academy 

and will attend  Northside College Prep. 

 

 Anderson Neff  graduated from The British School of 

Chicago and will attend  Jones College Prep. 

 

Rachel Rogers graduated from LaSalle Language Academy. 

She will attended  Whitney Young Magnet High School. 

 

Emma Kae Van Essen graduated from Taft Academic Center 

where she played volleyball and softball, and had Perfect 

Attendance. She will attend Taft High.   

 

HIGH SCHOOL  GRADUATES 
 

Emily Anderson graduated from Lane Tech College Prep 
plans to take classes in Shanghai, China before returning to 

study Nursing at Hope College in the fall of 2013. 

 
Lucas Beltran graduated from Lane Tech College Prep and 

will attend University of Illinois at Chicago. While at Lane he 
was an Illinois Scholar and won state track meet. 

 

Nathan Beltran graduated from Walter Payton College Prep 
where he was an Illinois Scholar and won city track  in cross 

country. He will attend University of Illinois-Urbana. 

Ayla Benson graduated from Von Steuben High School and in 
the fall will attend Wilbur Wright College. 

 

Nils Clausen graduated from Walter Payton College Prep and 
will attend the University of Illinois-Urbana. Nils has 

completed all his Boy Scouts requirement, had his board of 
review, and made Eagle Scout. 

                          

Peter Kimball graduated from Carmel Catholic High School 
where he was in the National Honor Society, had Perfect 

Attendance, a Varsity Letter in Fine Arts, over 160 ministry 
service hours and was awarded academic scholarships. He will 

attend Valparaiso University. 

 
Caitlin Liubin  graduated from Lane Tech College Prep and 

will attend DePaul University. 

 
Alice Sherlock graduated from Lincoln Park High School and 

will study biology at Knox College in the fall. 
 

COLLEGE 
 

Dan Anderson graduated St. Olaf College with a Bachelor of 

Arts in Computer Science second major in Studio Art. This 
summer he is on the staff of Manypoint Scout Camp and then 

returns to Chicago to begin a career in information technology. 

 

POST- GRAD 
 
Simeon Stumme received a PhD. in Education from the 

University of California Los Angeles-UCLA. He teaches at 
Concordia University. 

FUN DISCIPLESHIP 

We often imagine Jesus straight-faced 
because he came to do such serious 

work. Yet he also enjoyed fun times. 
One was the wedding celebration at 

Cana, which had wine in abundance. 

When it ran out, Jesus miraculously 
produced more (see John 2:1-11). 

 Jesus also welcomed children 

(see Matthew 19:13-15). Picture Jesus 
lifting an infant into the air or tickling a giggling youngster 

while another child, grinning, climbs on his back.  
 Because summer allows more time for fun and play, 

use it to teach the kids in your life ð and to remind yourself 

ð that Jesus came in love so our ñjoy may be completeò (John 
15:11). Laughing, playing, having fun, relaxing and enjoying 

life are all part of living as faithful disciples. 

 

CELEBRATE  IPLCôS GRADUATES  

 Our ñReturn to Senderò column is taking a month 

off to allow for extended coverage of Pastor Petersenôs last 

day at IPLC. 

FINDING YOUR WAY 

Need directions? These days, online map services can tell you 
how to get to just about any destination. Yet even these sites 

make no guarantees. Disclaimers absolve them of responsibil-
ity if the directions run awry. ñThese directions are for plan-

ning purposes only,ò one site warns. ñYou may find that con-

struction projects, traffic, weather or other events may cause 
conditions to differ from the map 

results, and you should plan your 

route accordingly.ò  
 Fortunately, the Bible has 

no such disclaimers. Godôs Word 
always gets us where we need to go. 

In fact, when the unexpected hap-

pens, thatôs when Scripture is at its 
best! 
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HISTORICALLY  SPEAKING  

 A few weeks ago, one of our IPLC neighbors inquired 
about the possibility of resurrecting some of the churchôs old 

photos for use in a photo history book about Old Irving Park. 
 

 Dr. Wilfredo Cruz, an associate professor of sociology at 

Columbia College, 600 S. Michigan, is the author of three 
books. While IPLC is technically outside the boundaries of 

ñOld Irving Park,ò Dr. Cruz thought there had to be plenty of 

ñOld Irving Parkersò who had passed through the doors at 
IPLC. 

 
 Dr. Cruz is the author of three books: ñPuerto Rican 

Chicagoò (2005, Arcadia Publishing); ñCity of Dreams: Latino 

Immigration to Chicagoò  (2007, University Press of 

America); and ñChicago Latinos at Workò (2010, Arcadia 

Publishing). 
 

 After diving into the archives and offering copies of 

several photos, Dr. Cruz selected three for consideration in his 
book. One was of IPLCôs first pastor, Dr. K.A. Danell, with 

Sunday School children from about 1907. The others were 

photos of the IPLC baseball and womenôs basketball teams 
that were included in the IPLC 25-year anniversary book that 

was published in 1928. 
 

 Thereôs no set timetable for Dr. Cruzôs newest book. But 

donôt be surprised if you happen to see an IPLC photo or two 
in an ñOld Irving Parkò book somewhere down the road. 

 
--Ralph Greenslade 

We bet members of the 1928 IPLC baseball team didnôt know 
their photo might possibly be included in a book about Old 
Irving Park almost 85 years down the road. Itôs more likely the 
players may have been hoping that the Chicago Cubs would 
end their 20 -year World Series drought.  
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WE SAY FAREWELL AND GODSPEED TO PASTOR PETERSEN 

Welcoming Emma Hope 
Stumme to the IPLC Family  


